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Alex,

I understand that Monday's LUPC mentioned a possible role for VCS in holding the proposed development
restrictions at Stillpoint.
Just wanted to clarify for the record that we're not the right fit. 

While VCS has urged repeatedly that some of those approved lots from the 1988 subdivision be offered by the
applicant as Open Space setoffs as part of regulatory review, our organization doesn't have the capacity to act as
enforcers of a covenant, particularly one complicated by the reserved right to future development.

Our understanding is that, if it is made part of your written decision, shown on their plan, and recorded in the
Registry, your Condition would be made permanent (without the need to convey an interest out to a third-party
grantee like VCS or the town in order to secure in-perpetuity protection). Chilmark sought clarification of that
question in 2009 with respect to the development restrictions in the 1979 Parker DRI #110. Town counsel wrote,
"MVC restrictions are not time limited". 

The concern we flagged with the earlier draft of the restriction was applicant's wording of the "benefited" and
"burdened" parcels, where covenants can't be drafted to burden one parcel "for the benefit of" another parcel when
ownership of both are held in common. But if MVC orders it as part of Conditions, then it appears you cure that
problem, something MVC counsel can confirm. 

Thanks for the opportunity to clarify the VCS role going forward.

Brendan

-- 
Brendan O'Neill, Executive Director
Vineyard Conservation Society
PO Box 2189
Vineyard Haven, MA 02568
(508) 693-9588 x13
boneill@vineyardconservation.org
www.vineyardconservation.org
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